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Solidarity message of the European Regional Office of the WFTU to the general strike   organised by USB Italy on 24th October 2014

On behalf of the European Regional Office of the WFTU we express our class solidarity towards the Italian working people and our support to the general strike  being organised by USB on the 24th October 2014.

Today the harsh consequences as a result of the capitalist crisis, in combination with the class nature of the capitalist system itself, are condemning millions of people to mass unemployment, poverty and acute social inequality that have all grown dramatically. Within the European Union, the extortionate implementation of the Memoranda of the Troika, the3 imposition of tough austerity measures and the attacks on labour rights have ked European societies to unemployment, impoverishment and marginalisation.

The ruling circles and the European Central Bank, the European Union and International Monetary Fund are managing the crisis with attacks on labour rights and imposing the full deregulation of labour relations and legislation, abolishing working people's rights, criminalising trade union activity and creating working conditions for working people reminiscent of mediaeval times. 

They are promoting the privatisation of public utility organisations aiming at the selling off of public wealth to multinational; companies and interests. In addition, through "reforms" of public services they are dismantling the welfare state, the health system, social insurance and education.

It is obvious that in the conditions of the capitalist crisis the class mobilisation of the working people is the most decisive factor for the defence of worker's rights and social gains against the policies of the Troika and the Memoranda. In Europe, we must elaborate an alternative solution to the model being imposed by capital. We must follow a different course for another world free from exploitation.

The EUROF of the WFTU reiterates once again   its solidarity with the class and social struggles of the Italian working people and calls on all organisations to express their solidarity with USB and the general strike on the 24th of October. 
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